Research committee meeting Tuesday 7 June 2016 @ 14:00-16:00
Present: Andreas Bandak (AB), Jørgen Delman (JD), Esther Fihl (EF), Birgitte Stampe Holst (BSH), Lars Højer (LH), Catharina Raudvere (CR), Kim Ryholt (KR), Jørgen Bæk Simonsen (JBS), Jakob Skovgaard-Petersen (JSP), Mark Philip Stadler (MS), Margit Warburg (MW) and Charlott Hoffmann Jensen (CHJ, Referee). 

Not present: Trine Brox, Yoichi Nagashima, Krzysztof Stala og Alan Walmsley.

Agenda:

1. Approval of agenda
2. Approval of minutes
3. Follow-up on last meeting
4. Information 
5. NEW: The future of the educational landscape at humanities

6. Plan of action for the integration of PhD fellows in the local research environment  

7. Financial cuts at the Royal Library and the consequences for ToRS researchers  

8. General rules for travel applications (for permanent staff) at ToRS 
9. Collaborative projects and research centers – general discussion on how to build up a research center including application strategies
10. Evt
1. Approval of agenda:
An urgent case concerning the new educational landscape at the faculty has been send out for comments. This was added to the agenda as point 5. The agenda was then approved. It was not discussed who will present notes at the coming Wednesday information meeting and will therefore be done by CHJ. 
2. Approval of minutes:

Minutes approved.
3. Follow-up on last meeting:
Andreas Bandak and Trine Brox have accepted the invitation as new members of ToRS research committee, welcome.
The note on visiting PhD’s was supposed to be distributed at this meeting, but no news from the PhD school yet. The note will be part of the coming meeting including a suggestion on how to handle visiting research fellows on post PhD level
An updated list of active PhD fellows at ToRS will be distributed as soon as possible.
Head of department has offered to participate in meetings whenever necessary and possible.

Head of ADI steering committee Marie Roesgaard also welcomes invitations from the research committee to discuss issues of mutual interest.
The new “kommissorium” was distributed after the last meeting and has been uploaded to the homepage.
ToRS forwarded the response to the consultation concerning research evaluation. Recently UCph has approved a new plan, which was announced in KUnet: https://intranet.ku.dk/lt/nyheder/Sider/KUvilfremmefremragendeforskning.aspx
4. Information:

a) Information from chairman and administration:
· Andreas Bandak new member of Videnskabernes Selskabs unge Akademi.
· ToRS took part in a Marie Curie master class in collaboration with the other HUM departments and the faculty section for strategy and research support. One invited fellow from ToRS participated: Jane Caple with Trine Brox as supervisor. We expect a total of six applicants for the Marie Curie fellowships to be hosted by ToRS.
· Applications and grants:
-Andreas Bandak unfortunately did not receive the Pro Futura Scientia grant but got a positive letter of rejection.
-DFF E2015: we are still waiting for the results of the grant applications for network and collaborative projects. 
· New calls:

-Innovation Fond Denmark call concerning targeted integration of refugees in Denmark. Deadline 15 August. http://innovationsfonden.dk/da/presse/innovationsfonden-kalder-paa-nye-loesninger-til-integration-af-flygtninge-i-danmark JSP mentioned that TORS researchers are in dialogue with the National Museum about a possible joint application.
- Innovation Fond Denmark. Industrial post doc deadline 19 September. The faculty has announced an information meeting 22 June: https://intranet.ku.dk/forskning/Arrangementer/Sider/InnovationsfondenogErhvervsPostdoc.aspx .
- International Network Programme deadline 24 August. Collaboration with researchers in specific targeted countries such as China, India, Japan, South Korea, USA and others.
-Marie Curie fellowships deadline 14 September. 
Carlsberg foundation. Deadline 1 October. Call is expected to be out in July.

-DFF press release concerning the coming call: Sapere Aude 1 (research talent) and 3 (advanced grants) as well as individual post doc grants have been cancelled. Instead, a new internationalization fellowship will be announced: 2 years with min 1½ year abroad. Unclear when the new call will be out. Normally it would be in early July. 
b) Information from PhD-coordinator:

· The PhD area has been affected by cuts. No new faculty financed fellows in September, only those with external financing. We have been used to an intake of 6-8 every year. The faculty will re-open the call but it is still discussed how many fellowships will be available and how they will be distributed between the departments. CR expects two fellowships for ToRS every second year.
· The cuts in the travel grants in the fall affected all PhD fellows. Fortunately, the suggestion that only travels mentioned in the original PhD plan could be supported has been withdrawn. It is now also possible to fund travels that are written into an updated version of the PhD plan.
· A standardization of the PhD programs across UCph is being discussed. So far, the plan is that the PhD program setup at the Faculty of Health should be copied at the other faculties. This will create problems for our fellows as they most often have very individual training programs. It might also result in a smaller budget for department level activities.
· According to the memo on guest PhD’s we will invite them to participate in PhD courses and seminars at ToRS. However, it is still unclear if they will be able to attend courses and seminars organized on Faculty level. The draft of the memo concerning visiting PhD fellows will be distributed with the minutes.
 

c) Information from members:
· MW informed about the discussion in the Academic Council concerning the limited options for post doc positions following the cuts in the DFF instruments. As a tenure track position is supposed to follow a post doc position, we may have to finance post doc positions at the faculty in order to secure that our own candidates are eligible to apply.
· JD informed about a new PhD fellow in China studies, who is supposed to be enrolled but not employed from August or September 2016. The new fellow will be financed by a private foundation.
5. The future of the educational landscape at humanities
The committee discussed the note from the faculty with suggestions for a new educational landscape. Based on the critical comments a written response will be formulated by CHJ and circulated for approval among the committee members before being forwarded to the management at ToRS.
6. Plan of action for the integration of PhD fellows in the local research environment:

A plan of action is more important with fewer enrolled PhD fellows each year. CR raised questions on how to integrate the PhD fellows into local research environments of which some are also a concern for research collaboration in general: 

· How do we make the research environments open to PhD fellows? It is especially important as they should be introduced to more than one research environment.
· How do new researchers, including new PhD fellows, enter ToRS, how do they get integrated?

· How do you move from being a PhD fellow to a post doc?

· How do we cross-fertilize research?

MS remarked that it is important that all PhD fellows have other contacts than the supervisor. It is important that the new PhD fellows get a chance to present their project in TORSnyt, on the homepage and/or at an information meeting. Researchers at ToRS should reach out to PhD fellows to join their research group/ research discussions if they seem to have a common interest. 
It was agreed that an updated list of active PhD fellows accessible on the homepage or elsewhere is of importance. 
A suggestion that it should be the responsibility of the educational coordinator as the representative of an area to introduce the new PhD fellow to relevant colleagues was generally approved. The PhD coordinator informs the educational coordinator on who will enrol.
The pros and cons of having a co-supervisor for all PhD fellows was discussed but a final decision to implement it was not made. But the PhD coordinator will keep it in mind. However, co-supervision in a less formal way is also possible and recommendable.
A better knowledge of in house PhD fellows in other research groups than ones own will benefit the recruitment of PhD’s as post docs in new research applications and projects.
7. Financial cuts at the Royal Library:

KR briefly introduced the cuts, which will have an effect on researchers at the humanities. The committee agreed to respond to the cuts especially concerning the decision not to bring books from the Royal Library to the department libraries. CHJ will circulate a written response to be approved by the committee before it will be forwarded to Søren Rantzau. [following the meeting the faculty has decided to take care of the issue with bringing books from the Faculty Library to the departments, it is therefore not an issue anymore].
8. General rules for travel applications (for permanent staff) at ToRS:
An updated version of the criteria for distributing funds from KUnet was circulated before the meeting. As there was no time to discuss the text at the meeting, the members will send comments directly to CHJ before it will be uploaded on KUnet. A text on the publication funds, which are also handled by this committee, will also be circulated before it is uploaded on KUnet.
9. Collaborative projects and research centers – general discussion on how to build up a research center including application strategies:
Due to lack of time, this was postpone to the next meeting. 

At the coming meeting strategies will be discussed on how to apply or get in contact with private foundations outside normal deadlines and channels.
10. Evt.:
· LH suggested for a coming meeting to have a brainstorm on new initiatives from the committee. Any suggestions are welcome. 
 
Meeting ended 16:10.

